
From: Christopher Curtis <ccurtis@claflin.edu>
To: Stirling, BryanBryanStirling@gov.sc.gov
CC: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 1/11/2013 10:46:46 AM
Subject: Ways and Means Subcommittee Meeting (Archives and History)

Good morning Bryan,
 
            I am one of the Governor’s Commissioners serving on the Archives and History board. I wanted to inform you that I 
will be attending the Director’s budget presentation to the Ways and Means Subcommittee next Wednesday morning, 
January 16th, and see if you needed to brief me on anything before the meeting. I’ve already read through the pertinent 
sections of the Governor’s proposed budget. You can reach me by email or my cell number: 803.535.9655. Thanks
 
Sincerely,
 
Christopher Michael Curtis
Associate Professor of History
Chair,Department of History & Sociology
Claflin University
803.535.5730
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